	
	PART I

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.


	REPORT OF 

THE DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES

AND CITY SOLICITOR



	TO LEAD MEMBER FOR CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES

ON



	TITLE :

LEGAL SERVICES PARTNERSHIP







	RECOMMENDATIONS :

THAT the Lead Member agree to the continuation of the partnership with Messrs. Cobbetts, as the Council’s Legal Services Partner.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

Following competitive tenders the Council appointed Messrs. Cobbetts as its Legal Services Partner for a period of three years from 1st April, 2002.  The partnership has proved to be most satisfactory, as Messrs. Cobbetts have become an integral part of the City Council’s working.

The purpose of the report is to seek Lead Member’s approval to continue the partnership.



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :



(available for public inspection)

The Legal Services Partnership document – 24th October, 2003.



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK :
Low risk turning to medium if the partnership does not 



continue as confidence in the advice provided by





Messrs. Cobbetts has been gained across the City





Council.



	COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative)




	1.
 LEGAL 
IMPLICATIONS
	Provided by :
	Not applicable



	2. 
FINANCIAL 
IMPLICATIONS
	Provided by :
	Not applicable

	PROPERTY (if applicable):



	HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):



	CONTACT OFFICER :
Alan R. Eastwood





Deputy Director of Customer & Support Services and





City Solicitor





(Tel: No: (0161) 793 3000))





	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :

Citywide



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES 
:



All





	DETAILS



	1. Following a competitive tender the Council appointed Messrs. Cobbetts as its Legal Service Partner for a period of three years from 1st April, 2002. 

2. The Council’s Legal Department carried out a review of its resources and required functions in accordance with Best Value principles and identified the core areas where it required expertise to provide legal services to the Council and its partners.  As a result of this review, the Legal Department has also identified areas where it does not have resources or expertise to provide required services to the Council.

3. Messrs. Cobbetts were appointed as the Council’s Legal Services Partner because of its expertise and mutual agreement to work alongside the Council in a true Partnership.  The intended aim in 2002 was to build a long term relationship, based upon mutual trust and transparency, in all matters including costs.  This has been achieved and, as a result, the agreement was reviewed in October, 2003.

4. In addition to establishing a training relationship for Legal Services, other benefits have accrued.  These are :

*
Training

*
Library Facilities

*
Benchmarking

*
Assistance in obtaining LEXCEL (legal quality mark)

	
*
Skill transfer


*
Secondments

	5.
The Council has also been able to provide some legal advice to Messrs. 
Cobbetts in its unique areas of expertise, such as planning, compulsory 
purchase, social services and housing litigation.

	

	CONCLUSION 

The Lead Member is asked to agree to the continuation of this partnership for the benefit of the Legal Section and the City Council as a whole.
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